
   

Ladewig-Zinkgraf American Legion Post 243 

40 Stafford Street, P.O. Box 416, Plymouth, WI 53073 

www.wilegionpost243.org 

Post business meetings are held the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM 

Officers 

Post Commander – Eugene Blindauer 920-893-8191  Sgt. at Arms –  

1
st
 Vice – DuWayne Wieck  920-627-1879  Sgt. at Arms – Don Guse  920-565-3770 

2
nd

 Vice – Kelly Wilfer                                Adjutant – Konrad Kaczkowski  920-892-2651 

Chaplain – Robert Sherfy  920-400-1119  Finance Officer – Rick Zinkgraf  920-893-0686 

Service Officer-John Wilde  920-893-0204 

Auxiliary Unit 243 Officers 

President – Cindy Faller   920-892-7699  Treasurer – Ann Kaczkowski  920-892-2651  

Vice President –Linda Wieck  920-627-3460  Membership – Kathy Halloran  920-892-4818 

Chaplain – Rose Wirtz   920-918-5157  Parliamentarian – Violet Feldmann 920-892-4784 

Secretary – Gina Lentz   920-893-0599  

Hall Rental – contact Greg Ziegler 920 892-4484 

 

Meeting Highlights 
July 14th, 2015 

Attendance:  30 members 
Guest: DuWayne Wieck introduced Roger Nysse a Vietnam War Navy Veteran. 
Mill Street Fest of July 11th: The Post had its annual Packer raffle sale and it was a  success with Rick Zinkgraf, 
Konrad Kaczkowski, Ken Wickland, Mike Mueller and DuWayne Wieck handling the sales. The Post sent a 
thank you card, signed by members at this meeting, to MAS Industries for the donation of a colorful “Packer 
Raffle” banner  which has the Packer and American Legion logo. 
House Committee: Commander Blindauer reported on the removal of the skylights in the hallway of the 
apartments. These skylights have deteriorated to the pointed they leaked every time it rained. He also brought 
up some changes in the meeting/hall of the Post and it concerns the closet of the Auxiliary and he will contact 
them about these changes. The Knox Box which holds all the keys to the building to aid fire, police and EMS 
personnel access without destroying doors has been installed.  
Shooting Sports: Chairman DuWayne Wieck reported that he will be doing news releases about the upcoming 
program 
Membership Renewal: Adjutant Kaczkowski reported that renewals are coming in nicely and remind members 
that according to an article in the Legion magazine dues will be going up by $5.00 January 2016. He advised 
the members that this raise in dues were not mentioned at any District conferences, and that the raise in dues 
was approved at the 2014 National convention. 
Informational Notes: DuWayne Wieck handles the orders for personalized bricks at the Veterans Memorial 
Trail. He urges members to get orders in soon so they can be in place by Veterans Day. He also asked for any 
help of material cutters at Camo Quilt Project, this process does not have anything to do with sewing, just 
measuring and cutting. So if you have a couple of hours on Tuesday, Wednesday or Saturday think about 
helping this project that has given over 22,000 quilts to our troops. Call DuWayne at 920 – 627 – 1879 for 
either item 
Spirit of ’45: Sharon Richardson Hospice is sponsoring a celebration and commemoration of the 70th 
anniversary of the end of WW II. Saturday August 15, 2015 2:00 – 4:00 PM at the Aviation Heritage Center 
Sheboygan County Airport. Wreath laying, WW II speakers, slideshow of WW II Veterans, exhibits. To be part 
of the slideshow contact Angelia Neumann at ancumann@ssrhospicehome.org or call 920 – 467 – 7940 for 
assistance 
If you want the latest Post news ahead of the newsletter send your e-mail address to 
kkaczkowski@wi.rr.com , the Post adjutant. 
 
NEXT MEETING AUGUST 11, 2015 7:00 PM 
 

Auxiliary Notes 
 

Hope you are enjoying your summer. For those of you going to the convention in Appleton – safe travel. We 
look forward to our first meeting on Monday September 14th when you can share your input. Don’t forget Fall 
Forum in Eau Claire September 18 & 19. 
 
President Cindy Faller 
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